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Your Committee refer wMi pleasure to the labours of the 
Rev. R. Boyd at Brockville. They are many and great. The 
results cannot be better narrated than in his own words :—

“ During the year, through the blessing of God, a few souls 
have professed to be brought to the knowledge of the tnith. 
Five of these have been baptized and added to the church. We 
have begun a Sabbath School, which promises to be very useful. 
Our congregation has been increasing during the year, so that 
the chapel is generally well filled. I have several country 
stations, where the attendance is very good, and at some of 
which it is evident that the truth has been felt in its power. 
Our prayer meetings have been of late well attended, and there 
is evidently an increase of liberality among the people, in re­
gard to the support of the Lord’s cause.”

The church at Kingston is on the increase. In a letter 
lately received from the Rev. A Lorimer, it is stated that ten 
members have been added to it within the last few months. A 
vestry has been erected behind the chapel, at a cost of £70, 
which sum has been raised by the congregation. It is earnestly 
hoped that Mr. Lorimer's labours will be still more extensively 
blessed, and that his ministry will be fully appreciated by the 
inhabitants of Kingston.

Your Committee are called upon to sympathise with the Rev. 
R. A. Fyfe, of Toronto, who has to encounter difficultés pe­
culiar to that station, and which would produce in many minds 
very disheartening effects. At the same time they rejoice that 
his labour is not in vain in the Lord. Souls have been con­
verted under his ministry. The Sunday School, containing 
about 100 scholars, is going on well. The esteem and respect 
in which Mr. F. is held by the Christians of other denominations 
in Toronto, cannot fail to encourage him. The Committee 
fully concur in the sentiment expressed in Mr. F.'s last com­
munication—“ By the good hand of God, and by patient waiting 
upon him, we shall prosper."

The Rev. N. Bosworth, F.R.A.S., is stationed at Paris. 
By the blessing of God on his efforts the congregation has 
considerably increased ; an evening service, established last 
fall, is well attended ; and a Bible Class has been formed, with 
which a prayer-meeting is connected, and which excites much 
interest among the young. The people intend to build a 
house for their pastor next spring.

The Niagara District next claims attention. When the 
Corresponding Secretaries visited Canada West last summer, 
they found that district in a state which appeared to them to 
require prompt and vigorous measures.

Having introduced Mr. Hewson to St. Catherines, where he 
is now settled, they engaged the services of the Rev. J. Vroo- 
man and the Rev. A. Cleghom. Mr. Vrooman supplies the 
church at Queenston, preaches at St. Davids, and performs


